
    
Joseph P. Iser, MD, DrPH, MSc 
Director – Health Officer 

“Investing In Our Community’s Future” 

County of Yolo 
HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 
 

137 N. Cottonwood Street, Suite 2100, Woodland, CA   95695 
PHONE - (530) 666-8550        FAX - (530) 666-7337 

 
For Immediate Release: 
 
Date:  January 12, 2010 
Contact: Cheryl Boney 
Phone:  (530) 666-8645 
 

H1N1 Vaccine Available in Yolo County 
 
Woodland, CA-- The flu may be leveling off, but it isn’t going away.  In California, we are still 
seeing more people sick with the flu than we would normally see at this time of year.  Laboratory 
testing shows that Novel H1N1 is the main flu virus making people sick around the state. 
 
The California Department of Public Health estimates that 4.3 million Californians have already 
been infected with Novel H1N1. As of December 22, 2009, 12 million doses of vaccine had been 
shipped to health care providers in California. But California’s population is over 36 million 
people.  Which means that most Californians have either not gotten sick from Novel H1N1 yet or 
received the vaccine, so are still at risk for getting the Novel H1N1 flu. 
 
“This slowdown in flu activity and additional shipments of the vaccine means there is a window 
of opportunity to get vaccinated,” states Dr. Joseph Iser, Yolo County Health Officer and 
Director.  “The more people get vaccinated, the less likely the disease will spread in the coming 
months.” 
 
The vaccine is now available to the general public through healthcare providers and retail 
pharmacies.  The Health Department is also sponsoring several public H1N1 flu vaccine clinics. 
 
West Sacramento: 
January 14 & 21, 2:00 – 5:00 p.m. 
Yolo County Health Department 
500-B Jefferson Blvd, West Sacramento 
 
Woodland: 
Mondays and Wednesdays through January (excluding the 18th) 2:00-5:00 p.m. 
Yolo County Health Department 
137 N. Cottonwood Street, Woodland 
 
Winters: 
January 19, 2:00 –5:00 p.m. 
Yolo County Library 
708 Railroad Street, Winters 
 
 



To help the vaccination process go faster, participants are encouraged to complete, print, and 
bring with them to the clinic the vaccination screening questionnaire which is available online: 
www.yolobusinesspartners.org/forms.html (select: Medical Screening Assistant) 
 
For more information about Novel H1N1 influenza and future vaccination clinics as they become 
scheduled, go to www.yolohealth.org (select: Novel H1N1 Influenza) or call (530) 666-8645.  
 
The Yolo County Health Department currently does not have seasonal flu vaccine. For those 
interested in more information about seasonal or Novel H1N1 influenza and vaccine availability, 
visit: www.flu.gov.  
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